CHEBEAGUE TOWN OFFICE UPDATE

Week of September 10, 2007
Selectman Set Wednesday, September 19, 2007 for Public Hearing:  The Board of Selectman is interested in your comments with respect to CMP’s application for another 30 year easement for electrical cables on publicly owned submerged lands. As a result they have set aside time at their regular meeting hear from the public at large on this important matter. Pertinent materials including maps are available for public review on bulleting boards on the boat, Doughty’s, the library and at chandler’s as well as on the Chebeague Web Page.  
Applications and Help Completing the “Circuit Breaker” Form for Property Tax & Rent Refunds Available:  The Maine Revenue Services has a program for those eligible to assist property tax relief. This has nothing to do with the state exemptions program. Persons who are either home owners or renters of any age can take advantage of this program, providing you meet requirements. If anyone is interested in learning more about this option to determine eligibility please drop by the town office and staff will assist you accordingly. For the technology savvy you can also go online at WWW.Maine.Gov/Revenue.    

Stone Pier Wave Break to Undergo Bolt Tightening: During this month the public works staff will be using one of the floats at the wave break to tighten all the bolts which have either loosened or fallen off. To do this we will be using one of the floats which will require periodically moving some of the tied up punts to another location. This work will largely be tide and weather dependent so we appreciate everyone’s cooperation in advance as short notice may be the order of the day.    

Archery Hunting Season is in Full Swing:  Please remember from now on when out walking the dog or strolling through the woods between sunrise and sunset that there may be this type of hunting activity taking place. It is very advisable that folks and especially children wear bright orange colors!!!!!!!  

School Open House on Thursday, September 13, 2007:  Superintendent Bump Hadley tells us that the public at large as well as parents and kids are all welcome to “Open House”.   
